
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

16 August 2024 

Excellency, 

I refer to my letter of 26 July 2024, calling for the nominations of co-chairs at Heads of 

State or Government for the interactive dialogues to be held in parallel to the plenary segment of 
the Summit of the Future by today, 16 August. 

To give additional time for the Member States and regional groups that have not yet done 

so, I have the honour to inform of extension of the deadline for nominations to Tuesday 20 August 

2024. All nominations should be made through respective regional groups. 

I count on your continued support and cooperation in ensuring that nominations reach my 
Office by this extended deadline, as I intend to finalize this process very soon. 

For any additional information, please contact Ms. Nekwaya lileka, Adviser at my Office 

by e-mail at nekwaya.iileka@un.org . 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Be 
Dennis Francis 

Chairs of the Regional Groups 

for the month of August 2024 

Copy: 
All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


